
La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

General Meeting Minutes 

December 17, 2015 
(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the January meeting.) 

 

Call to Order:   7:05pm. 

 

Rick Bice opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Rick Bice announced the passing of two members, Mike Ryan and Ralph Horan. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Haysel Pankey moved to accept the November 24, 2015 meeting minutes, 

Bernie Shoemaker 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Dianna Nickelson handed out our 2015-16 Budget and Treasurer’s Report for 

10/27/15 through 12/17/15. Jim Kroeker moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report, Karen Brown 

2nd, motion carried. 

 

New Members: Rick Bice had new members John and Adrian Newman, Larry and Donna Crye and 

Andrew Russell stand up and introduce themselves. Welcome to the Lodge Pole Dodgers 

Snowmobile Club. 

 

Clothing: There are still lots of clothing which will be brought to each meeting. 

 

Maps: Gary Pankey has placed new maps up at 10 mile. 

 

Next Family Ride: We have a Family Ride scheduled for January 2nd out of 10 mile. Plan to leave the 

warming hut by 10 am. For the new members, this ride is for everyone no matter what your skill 

level is. 

 

Advertising: Ron Pugh will place an ad in Wise Buys for new club memberships. He will also post 

club events in the Wise Buys. Ron has offered to write the club article for the OSSA Snowmobile 

News, thank you Ron. 

 

2016 ACSA Calendars: Rick Bice has Calendars for sell at $20 each. 

 

Snopark Permits: Snopark permits are required and you will be ticketed if it’s not displayed 

properly. Peggy Spieger has permits for sale. 

 

Grooming Report: Bob Keller reported trails have been groomed and to check the website for 

groomed trails. The board up at the warming hut will also tell you which trails have been groomed 

and what days they were groomed. 

 



Paulina Lake Lodge Report: Karen Brown thanked those who helped in the cleanup of blow down 

and she and Todd want to make a donation of $250 to the trail fund. 

 

2016 OSSA Convention: Rick Bice announced we need two women’s and one man’s basket made 

up for the convention the club will reimburse up to $50 each. 

 

OPB Article: Peggy Spieger reported on the status of resource damage to parts of the Deschutes 

National Forest. Rehab for the damage was set at $35,000 OSSA has been billed $20,000 for their 

portion. OSSA will put out a statement to membership and board. If anyone approaches you 

regarding this matter, please refer them to the Forest Service or Peggy. 

 

Name Tags: If you do not have a name tag, order from Judy Bice. There will be a 50 cent fine for not 

wearing your name tag. 

 

OOPS Award:  Karen Brown received this month’s oops award. 

 

50/50: No 50/50 this meeting.  

 

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison.  

 

General Business Meeting: Our next meeting will be January 26th at the Moose. Dinner for the 

January meeting will be $9.00 plus tip. 

 

 

Adjourn:  7:55pm.   

 

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


